
 

Police Report – November 2015 
 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
 

Crime Alert 
 

In October we received 327 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes. Burglaries continue to rise across all 
three parishes which is reflected across the force area. With the Christmas 
season fast approaching please be extra vigilant on your home security, 
don’t leave Christmas presents on show underneath your Christmas tree’s 
as opportunist offenders are common over this period.  
In addition Theft from Vehicles has also increased again, don’t make it 
easy for these desperate offenders and ensure you take all property out of 
your vehicles.  
 

 
Anti-Social Behavior  

 
We had 6 reports of ASB across the three parishes these are nothing off 
note. Glenfield continues to see a large youth presence coming over from 
Anstey to cause trouble around the village, mainly centered around the 
Youth club and Tesco on Dominion Road. The beat teams are currently 
working closely with the youth club and the Anstey beat team in order to 
target the youths who are causing the beat the most nuisance. Glenfield 
also continues to see sporadic arsons caused by persons setting light 
street furniture, we are currently working on trying to identify the offenders 
and would encourage anyone with any information to come forward and 
report it to 101.  

 
Beat Initiatives 

 
The beat team have been visiting the local primary schools to carry out 
Stranger Danger Talks to the pupils. Also having identified a large 
proportion of crime on the beat relating to shop theft the beat team have 
been visiting the local shops across the three parishes in order to conduct 
crime prevention talks to the employees. In response to the increase in 
Burglaries we have conducted targeted patrols in the area and have been 



 

actively leafleting the areas that have experienced offences offering crime 
prevention advice.  
 

Street Surgery  

We will be holding a street surgery on Barons Close, Kirby Muxloe 5th 
January 2016 between 11am  - 1pm. 
If you have any policing concerns in your area please come along to the 
surgery where one of the local officers will be pleased to discuss them with 
you. The surgery is open to anyone who lives or works in the local area. 
 

News and Appeals 
 

House burgled in Kirby Muxloe 

Issued on 4/11/15 at 3:00 p.m. 

Crime number: 15000111010 

We are appealing for public help after two cars were stolen on separate 
days from the same house in Kirby Muxloe.  

Burglars broke into a house on Desford Road near to the junction with 
Ratby Lane sometime between Thursday 22 October and Friday 23 
October.  

A black Fiat 500, an Apple Mac computer and a Playstation 4 games 
console were all stolen. The Fiat was later found abandoned on 
Scudamore Road, Leicester on Saturday 31 October. 

On Saturday 31 October, a second vehicle, a black Vauxhall Corsa 
registration number FN59 KVT was stolen from the same house.  

We are particularly keen to speak to a man who was seen in the area 
around 1.15pm on Friday 23 October. He is described as white, aged in 
his 20’s, of slim build, about 6ft tall with mousey coloured hair. 

Detective Constable 2892 James Collins, who is investigating the incident, 
said: "We suspect that the house was targeted by the same people and I 
would like to appeal to anyone who has been offered a vehicle or property 
like the ones detailed above in suspicious circumstances to get in touch. 



 

“Maybe you have noticed someone selling such items in your local pub, or 
heard on the grapevine about someone selling them. 

"Any information, no matter how insignificant it may seem to you could 
help with our enquiries." 

Anyone with information is asked to contact DC 2892 James Collins on 
101 and follow the instructions to leave a message for an officer, when 
prompted key in his identification number 2892. Alternatively contact 
Crimestoppers, which is free and anonymous, on 0800 555 111. 

 


